
Remote Learning – Information for Parents 

If we have to close one or more bubbles due to Covid 19, we will work within Government Guidelines to 

provide communication and education whilst children remain at home. 

What Parents Can Expect from School 

1. A continued link between home and school so that pupils and parents can share information and work 

and ask questions when needed.  

2. Continued help and support for parents and families from our Parent Support Adviser and other staff to 

ensure we continue to look after peoples’ mental health and well-being  

3. On-line education using Google Classrooms or Evidence Me (Yr R) as the main resource; pupils are set 

work by their class teacher planned from the National Curriculum. Feedback will be given on work 

submitted.  

4. Alternative work for families not on-line or with limited access (or no access) to IT. School will school devise 

activities (target workbooks) to access by pick up or drop off.   

More Information About Learning from Home Will Work 

Staff will plan work for pupils using the current school curriculum, adapting it where necessary. We will need 

the support of Parents to ensure work is completed. We know that every family’s circumstances are different 

and these will be taken into account. However, there is an expectation (in line with Government Guidelines) 

that children will engage with this remote learning process and work will be completed as far as is possible. 

Children will have individual log-ins to access the online resources they need. PLEASE KEEP THESE LOG-INS IN 

A SAFE PLACE. There will be a daily timetable of activities for online learning Children will be shown the 

online resources in school to prepare them for the possibility of using them on their own at home. Teachers 

will set some reading every day. 

You can help your child by providing, as far as is possible, a quiet learning environment at home, preferably 

with a desk or table to work at. Children can follow the set timetable but will need to have a break in 

between each activity. They should be given the opportunity to do other activities during the day including 

some exercise if possible! Other activities might include: 

● Gardening if you have some outdoor space 

● Reading or sharing books 

● Cooking with other family members 

● Playing board games 

● Arts and crafts activities (junk modelling, drawing or painting). 

 

Parents are encouraged to email the office if you need assistance or would like to share some of the 

children’s work. office@northgateprimary.norfolk.sch.uk  

Staff are available from 8:40 am -3:05pm during bubble closure. 

 

How to access Google Classroom and Gmail 

* Please remember to keep your login details private.  They should only be shared with an adult that you 

trust. 

1. Go to www.google.co.uk 

 
2. Click on Gmail (highlighted on picture overleaf). 

3. Enter your email address. 
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4. This takes you to the Norfolk Cloud Portal Login page. 

 

 
 

5. Type in your Username and Password, then click login 

You may have this message appear. Check that the email matches yours, then click on ‘Continue’. 

 
6. Once you are into your emails, you may see that you have received emails about work you have 

been set on Google Classroom.   

To access this, click on the ‘9 Dots’ (Google Apps) symbol in the top right hand cover of the window. 

 
 

7. You will see Google Classroom  listed.    Click on it. 


